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Come and Celebrate 
“FAMILY FUN”  

With District Governor 

Mike and Jo Slovak 
and their children and  

grandchildren! 
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Complete schedule of 

upcoming District/Club 

events is on page 46 

R.I. Foundation Endowment Information 

Much of what the Rotary Foundation’s 
endowment does is not well known.  Our 
foundation endowment subcommittee would like 
to shed light on the subject and make it easier to 
understand. 

What follows is a list of our membership.  We 
invite those interested to contact any one of us to 
begin a conversation: 

Beth Cross, Rochester Rotary, 
bcross@songbirdresearch.com, 585-737-0579 

Chuck Turner, Brighton Rotary, 
chamarturner@rochester.rr.com, 585-271-8597 

Jeff Krans, Penn Yan Rotary, 
jkrans228@gmail.com, 315-536-7180 

Jim Barletta, Rush Henrietta Rotary, 
jfb@leglergroup.com, 585-455-6506 

Nancy Loughlin, Watkins Montour Rotary, 
nkloughlin@gmail.com, 607-425-4530 

Pete Winnett, Corning Rotary, 
winnettp@jgua.com, 607-936-3785 

 

PDG Jeff Krans 

mailto:bcross@songbirdresearch.com
mailto:chamarturner@rochester.rr.com
mailto:jkrans228@gmail.com
mailto:jfb@leglergroup.com
mailto:nkloughlin@gmail.com
mailto:winnettp@jgua.com
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Rotary Foundation News          

April 2019 

 

 

Well the District Conference is fast approaching.   

Will your name be on the Sustaining Member poster? 

 

Don't forget to get together your Silent Auction item(s) for the District  

Conference. Last year we had a great selection of items. Let's do it again!  

Remember each club is asked to donate an item...and each member to donate 
whatever you have that you would like to donate. 

Please be generous! 

A short story...last year two pieces of Spanish porcelain were donated. They were listed as separate items. 
Since I collect them, but really don't bid..(I mean I close the auction, let's be fair!) I put them out of my 
mind.  Well my husband won one (after his wife suggested there might be something he could bid on)and 
put it away for my birthday. Well my birthday came and went....no gift. A few weeks later my sister asked 
what Jim had given me. Nothing, I replied.  I added, I know he had something but I have yet to see it. He 
forgot he had it and didn't know where it was! Luckily after some searching it was found! 

 

Many thanks to PDG Jeff Krans who has become the chair of the Endowment Committee.  This committee 
had their first meeting recently. If you are interested in information about your Rotary Legacy, please contact 
him. jkrans228@gmail.com 

Don't hesitate to contact your foundation area directors (FADs) for a program on the foundation.  If they are 
not available, I would be happy to come. 

Have a great month and go out and be the inspiration to others.  YOU make a difference. 

Ellen, DRFCC 

 
 



 

5 

 

 
April 2019 Page  5 

 

SAVE THE DATE.   June 28th 
 

District 7120 Change Over Dinner 
R.I.T. Inn and Conference Center 

Henrietta, NY 

District Membership Development Committee – An update on net 
membership count as of March 31, 2019 (based on RI Report) 
 

CONGRATULATIONS to the following Rotary Clubs for keeping up with their club growth: 

Net Gain of 14: Penfield at the top - a 78% growth. AMAZING NET GAIN! 
Net Gain of 9: Canandaigua   
Net Gain of 5: Geneva, Pittsford 
Net Gain of 4: Geneseo, Hilton, Naples, Newark, Penn Yan ,Waterloo 
Net Gain of 3: Avon, Corning, Greece, Rochester Northwest 
Net Gain of 2: Fairport, Gananda, Irondequoit, Rochester Latino, Victor-
Farmington,               Wolcott 
Net Gain of 1: Bath, Belmont, Caledonia-Mumford, Dundee, Elmira, Gorham, Honeoye Lake, Mt. 
Morris, Nunda, Ontario-Walworth, Palmyra-Macedon, Williamson 
 

The figures above placed our District 7120 as having the highest net gain among the 16  
districts in Zone 29! GREAT JOB everyone! Thank you. 
 

PDG Norma and the District Membership Development Committee. 
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CALL FOR SILENT AUCTION ITEMS FOR THE DISTRICT 
CONFERENCE 

Dear Rotary Clubs, 
Please donate one item or more items (let's make this the year we have 100 items!) to the 
Silent Auction to be held during the District Conference at The Kalahari Resort, PA..  
You can bring item(s) with you or arrange for prior pick up by calling or emailing Ellen.  
In either case, please send Ellen your information sheet by April 15.  We would love to 
have a great variety of items.  As always, your generosity is appreciated. 
     Yours in Rotary service, 
      DRFCC Ellen  
     

2019 Silent Auction Information Sheet 
 

Item #:        Auction Item:_____________________________  
                                                           
Item Description: ___________________________________________________________  
 
Donor: _____________________  Value:  _______ ( minimum of $50, please) 
 
Club contact person:  __________________________________ 
 
Email:  ______________________________________________ 
 
Phone number: _______________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 

 7120 District Conference 

The Kalahari Resort, Pennsylvania 

 May 3-5, 2019 

 

 Please submit via an email attachment a filled out copy of this form by April  

15, 2019 or sooner to: 

Ellen Hughes, ellenhughes13-14@rochester.rr.com 

Questions? Call Ellen at 315-539-3674 
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Rotary Live Connect      Rotary International will livestream inspiring general sessions and key breakout 
sessions from the 2019 convention. You can watch them live or on demand whenever you have time for up to three 
months after the convention ends. 

Livestreaming is available in English, French, and German for $95 (includes all taxes) 
https://my.rotary.org/en/user/login?destination=secure/application/231%3Fdeep-link%3Dhttp%253A//events.rotaryintl.org/%
253FEventId%253D4ba4c6b8-bd3a-4927-9bf0-11cde2d658e0 
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2020 Governor Elect Hospitality Program 

By PDG John E. Hall, Chair 

 

The 2020 District 7120 Governor Elect Hospitality Program, also known as the Milt Matthews Governor Elect 
Hospitality Program, will be celebrating its 51st anniversary this coming year.  The program invites Governors 
Elect from countries around the Rotary world to be hosted prior to their attending the International 
Assembly in San Diego, CA for their training to become District Governor of their home districts.  These DGE 
visitors will be in our district from January 10 to January 18, 2020 to experience a week of D7120 Rotary 
hospitality. 

Currently we have 13 future District Governors registered and here is your opportunity to host a DGE from 
Australia (4), Finland (1) India (1), Lesotho (1), Pakistan (1), Sweden (2), Uganda (1), Wales (1), or Zambia 
(1).  The first hosting period is from January 4th to January 8th followed by the second period from January 8th 
to January 12th.  On Tuesday afternoon January 14th, all hosts and guests gather at the Finger Lakes 
Community College in Canandaigua for the changeover lunch after which our guests move on to their 2nd 
host. 

Our visiting DGE’s make great speakers for your club and provide your club members an opportunity to 
exchange Rotary ideas with someone from another country.  Also, many hosts have had the opportunity to 
visit their guests in their home countries. 

Would your club like a program on the Governor Elect Hospitality Program?  Any member of the MMGEHP 
Committee would be willing to come to your club and present more information.  Please contact Chair PDG 
John Hall at jehall13@gmail.com to arrange a program. To sign up as a host, please click on the following 
link or copy it into your web browser:   https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform 
fromEmail=true&formkey=dFdEb3NVbUlMZEE4OEJlTTlyQzN5aWc6MA  

or contact Hosting Chair, Roland Steorts at rsteorts@rochester.rr.com.  (Submitted by John Hall) 

 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform?fromEmail=true&formkey=dFdEb3NVbUlMZEE4OEJlTTlyQzN5aWc6MA
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform?fromEmail=true&formkey=dFdEb3NVbUlMZEE4OEJlTTlyQzN5aWc6MA
mailto:rsteorts@rochester.rr.com
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Rotary Readers 
 

Geneseo Rotary PP Howard Stewart and Rotarians 
Deb Emerson and Margie Wallin reading to Geneseo 

Central School Elementary students.   
(Photos  & info. by PP Tim Hayes) 

 
Submitted by Marilyn Lyon 

 Rotary District 7120 Literacy News April 2019 
 

If you weren’t at the DTA last weekend and didn’t attend the Literacy breakout session you 
missed a dynamic discussion on the topic Does cells phone fixation have an Impact on 
Learning???  Lynn Girolama a Technology teacher from Greece School District led our 
session. We learned several new acromion’s SEWB (social emotion well-being) and FOMO 
(fear of missing out) and how it affects our students. I also learned how technology plays into 
the learning to those born after 1980!! 

Thanks to the committee and to all the fellow Rotarian’s attending the session. 
 

The Annual Literacy Seminar is scheduled for September 14th 2019 at the Clifton Springs 
Hospital Rotary Room. Mark your calendars!! 
 

Last date to submit your 2018-19 Literacy Recognition is April 15th. Please send them to 
JoAnn Terry (jotee218@aol.com). 
Submitted by Pam Dean (Literacy Chair) 
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The District Membership Development Committee is pleased to welcome and congratulate the following new 
members/transfers for March 2019: 
  
                                    Canandaigua                            Allison Hildebrandt 
                                    Fairport                                    Hunter Fuerbacher 
                                    Greece                                    Jennifer Fanning 
                                    Hilton                                      Alissa Hauck, Louie Hauck, Elizabeth Thulin 
                                                                                        & Jamie Thulin 
                                    Irondequoit                              Christopher Sekula 
                                    Mt. Morris                               Kathleen Wiard 
                                    Naples                                    Michael Timmens 
                                    Spencerport                            Steve Enos 
  
Please note that the above is based on reports found on the District 7120 website. 
  
    THANK YOU DISTRICT ROTARIANS FOR MAKING A DIFFERENCE IN THE LIVES OF OTHERS BOTH 
                             LOCALLY AND BEYOND and BE THE INSPIRATION TO OTHERS!!!!! 
 
(Submitted by Gary Reilly) 

Ronald McDonald and His Interact Friends 
 
Students from Greece Rotary’s Ridgecrest Interact Club recently visited Rochester’s Ronald McDonald House, 
following several months of activities on their behalf. The students were given a tour of the beautiful house and then 
presented a painting they created for hanging in the residence. 

 
Students sitting with Ronald McD are l-r 
Emmanuel Nieves, Riley Post, Nathaniel Rhodes 
and Eli Barrett. 
 
Interact students and their art teachers pose with 
the painting they created and donated to the 
House.   
(Submitted by Judie VanBramer) 
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 News From Avon Rotary 
 

Avon’s Newest Paul Harris Fellow 
On March 5th Janis McMindes was presented with her 1st Paul Harris Fellow.  She is a generous 
supporter of the Rotary Foundation, having reached this milestone so soon after joining Avon 
Rotary in 2016.  Many thanks to Janis for her dedication to the Foundation. 

  
 
 
In-Meeting Service Project 
At our March 5th meeting we did an in-meeting 
service project and packed weekend food bags for 
Avon Central School Stone’s Community Resource 
Closet.  Many thanks to Marcie Williams for 
heading this up with her excellent organizational 
skills.  We packed almost 80 bags in no time at all 
with the help of the Rotarians in attendance. 
  
 
 
Welcome New Member David LeFeber 

Inducted into membership—February 26, 2019 
   I am a lifelong resident of Avon, graduating from Avon Central School, SUNY Morrisville and Cornell University.  Since 
graduation I have been involved in the family dairy and crop farm.  Currently my Mother and I are shareholders in the corporation. 
   I reside on Littleville Road with my wife Andrea, who coaches Avon girls sports and is a teacher for Genesee Valley BOCES. 
   Since January 2000 I have been in Avon Town government and since 2002 involved in Livingston County government. 
   I have always recognized the good efforts of Avon Rotary in the Avon community and around the world.  Thank you for 
accepting my membership and I hope I can contribute and advance the initiatives being worked on by the Avon Rotary Club. 
  
Avon Rotary Club Literacy Program 2019 
It’s a rite of passage to receive a Rotary dictionary in 3rd grade.  On March 20, 3rd graders gathered at St. Agnes and Avon 
Elementary School to receive their Rotary gifts.  At the elementary school, Rob Lupisella started the presentation with an 
introduction about Rotary. He put together a slideshow explaining the purpose of Rotary, it’s history and our mission.  Marcy 

Williams and I read through the slides for the students. In addition, the 
presentation highlighted our fundraising events. Most students were familiar with 
the Avon Rotary Corn Festival. Rob explained that by attending the Corn 
Festival, students and parents were supporting our fundraising and charities.  Rob 
mentioned Avon’s Interact Club and encouraged the students to think about 
joining when they are in high school. 
 
Later in the morning, I visited the 3rd grade class at St. Agnes.  I used Rob’s 
presentation to introduce the 3rd graders to our Rotary Club.  The students were 
so excited to receive their dictionaries. Several started looking up words and of 
course there was a challenge to find the longest word in the world!  Afterwards, 
we took a group picture and 
the students thanked me for 
their gifts. 
Thank you to the Avon 

Rotary Club for continuing this time honored tradition. The children still love 
to receive this gift from us! 
Jean Antkowiak, Co-director of Avon Literacy Committee  (Submitted by 
Laurie Vonglis) 
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Dansville Rotary Donates to  
Myers Cancer Center 

 

President-Elect Nancy Nice, President Barb Frazer and 
Noyes Health CEO Amy Pollard accepting the Dansville 
Club’s $5,000 donation to the Myers Cancer Center at 
Noyes Health.  
 
The club has donated over $50,000 over the past 10 years 
to various Capital Campaigns at the hospital.   
(Submitted by Jon Shay) 

Dundee Rotary  
 
Dundee Central School Elementary Principal, Laurie Halbert 
(left) accompanied Peace Essay Contest winners Tyler Strick-
land (second from left,3rd place), Marley McAvoy (center, 
1st place), and Aiden Webster (right,2nd place) to the March 
6th Dundee Rotary Club meeting. As family members looked 
on, each of the winners read their essay to the Club and 
each received a monetary award for their work.  
 
Dundee Rotary members are so proud of the caliber of the 
composition these 6th grade students produced as they de-
scribed what peace means to them at home, in school, and 
in the world. The Peace Essay Contest is one of the many 
projects undertaken by Dundee Rotary each year to promote 
literacy in area youth.  (Submitted by Lauren Snyder) 

 
Chemung County  

Sunrise Rotary Event 
 
 

June 1st from 1:00-4:00 pm 
 

"A Furnished Affair" 
 

At Raymour and Flannigan furniture store   
Horseheads, NY 

 
Many (possibly 20+) local authors will be there for 
information and book signings. Proceeds will be for   

Camp STAR (Southern Tier Area Rotary Camp) 
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Rush Henrietta Pasta Dinner Held 
 
 
The RH Rotary held their 24th annual Pasta Dinner.  They served nearly 600 meals and had great support from RH High School 
Interact Club.  (Submitted by Steve Synesael) 



 

14 

 

 
April 2019 Page  14 

R.L.I. Recent Graduates 
 

 

Pictured from left to right are Maureen Hall 
(Fairport), Patrice Lysell (Naples), and Bo Lysell 
(Naples) who recently graduated from the Rotary 
Leadership Institute that was offered in Owego 
by D7170.  (Submitted by PDG John Hall) 

 
Corning Rotary Hosts 2019 Scripps Regional Spelling Bee 
 

The 2019 Annual Scripps Regional Spelling Bee was held recently at Corning-
Painted Post Middle School. 
 
A field of nearly 60 students from 30 area school districts competed for over 4 
hours and 18 rounds before Anh Thu Tran emerged as the winner. She is an eighth 
grade student at Chemung Valley Montessori School in Big Flats, NY. She will 
now advance to the 2019 National Scripps competition in Maryland at the end of 
May. 
 
Pictured  is Ahn Tran, standing and #21, along with the second place winner in the 
competition, seated, Iftikar Hamenoo, a seventh grade student at Corning-Painted 
Post Middle School. 
 
Submitted by Geraldine F. Wolfe 
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Canandaigua Rotary Inducts New Member 
 
 

The Canandaigua Rotary Club inducted Allison Hilldenbrandt at a recent meeting. Ms. 
Hildrenbrandt is a Canandaigua native and enjoyed volunteering in college. She may look familiar 
to some since she is employed by Habitat for Humanity. 
 

Pictured below are Club President Karen Sprentall, Sponsor Mark Vahey, Ms. Hildenbrandt, 
Committee Joe DelForte and Ed Varno.  (Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 

 

   
Dansville Rotary’s  

Reading Day 
 
Dansville Rotarian and Village 
Mayor Peter Vogt at the 
Dansville Club's reading Day.  
 
The club spent 2 days reading to 
all the classes in the Primary 
school. 
(Submitted by Jon Shay) 
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Red Jacket Rotary Social Event 

The Red Jacket Rotary Club, which normally meets on Tuesday mornings for breakfast, shifted gears and hosted a Thursday night 
social event on March 14.  We met at the Reinvention Brewing Company in Manchester with the goal of  introducing potential new 
members to our club.  Several guests experienced the joy that permeates our club gatherings as some sampled craft brew and we all 
indulged in delicious pizza.  We all agreed that this was a worthwhile endeavor that should be repeated on a regular basis! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                               A sampling of those attending.  

 

 

This was a brainchild of President Vern Hecker, who is pictured 
with club publicist, Jeff Crawford in one of the pictures above.
(Submitted by Jeff Crawford) 
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Dansville Rotary’s Students of the Month 
 

Dansville Rotary honors Students of the month. The March 
honorees are Madelyn Vegder, Morgan Oldfield, Carter Davis 
and Abigail Adams. (Submitted by Jon Shay) 

Rochester Rotary South West 
 

 
The Rotary Club of Rochester 
South West welcomes their 
first “young adult” 
representing the Catholic 
Family Center’s YouthBuild 
construction program for 17-
24 year olds.  Rashid is 22 
years old and a graduate of the 
the first YouthBuild cohort 
that started last April.  Living 
up to the spirit of “SERVICE,” 
Rashid has stepped into a role 
as volunteer Alumni 
Coordinator, doing an 
exceptional job maintaining 
connection with previous 

graduates and participating as a mentor in current classrooms.   
Rashid was recently hired by Catholic Family Center as a 
Resident Aide where he is working in a recovery house for 
men.  He has a passion for addressing the opioid epidemic 
which we, as a Club, hope to address in collaboration with the 
Rochester Northwest Rotary Club.  Rotary SW is currently 
working on our first Strategic Plan and definitive goals and 
objectives will determine our direction. 
Formally connecting Rashid with our University of Rochester 
Rotoract Club will be a continuation of our commitment to 
reaching out to the “younger crowd."  We are looking forward 
to Rashid’s enthusiasm and ability to motivate others.  
(Submitted by Eleanor Coleman) 
 

Rotary International Night Held 
 
The Newark Rotary Club, in partnership with the Newark Public 
Library, recently held an International Night as an evening 
meeting.  Local Rotary youth exchange students were invited to 
introduce themselves and their countries and share cultural 
information and ethnic foods with Newark Rotarians and guests.   
Seven students participated including Eliana Catigiu and Elliot 
Dahl from the Newark Club, Joaquin Ellena from the Victor 
Farmington Club, Elisa Sonnay from the Ontario Walworth Club, 
Ignacio Illanes from the Palmyra Macedon Club, Arianna Ferretti 
from the Clifton Springs Club and Carson Jordan, Newark High 
School senior who will study in Slovakia next year.    
 
The evening featured an international dinner buffet, delicious 
desserts served by Interact students Jasmine Bueso, Emma 
Correia, and Alex Ventura as well as cultural displays by club 
members Hannelora and Helmuth Reinhardt representing Croatia 
and Norma Madayag and Gary Reilly representing the Philippines.   
 
Newark Rotary embraces the Rotary Youth Exchange Program by hosting inbound students as well as sponsoring outbound 
students yearly.   Currently the Club is supporting Newark students Grace Kreuser studying in Denmark and Lindsay Whiting 
studying in Italy.   The program invites local families to host inbound students for a portion of the school year.   (Submitted by John 
Zornow) 
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United Way Gets Rotary Support 
 
 

The Canandaigua Rotary Club recently 
made a donation to the Ontario County 

United Way. Ontario County United 
Way serves over two dozen non-profits 

and agencies. 
 
Pictured left are Rotary Club President 
Karen Sprentall, Lynn Holcomb, and 
United Way Executive Director Kari 
Buch: 
 

(Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 

Bowling for $cholarships 
 
 
The Canandaigua Rotary Club took an opportunity recently to raise money for Senior Scholarships at the Roseland Fun 
Center.  
 
Over thirty bowlers showed up, for a great time including pizza, refreshments, a 50/50 drawing, and drawings for some 
great gifts or gift certificates. Some non-Rotarians also joined some of the teams for a good time.  (Submitted by Jack 
Kellogg) 
 
 
 

                               
 

Pictured  are some of the teams that had a good time. 
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Garrett Golden YEX Outbound From Penn Yan in Germany 

• This month I celebrated my birthday on February 15. My host family was 
awesome and had decorated the house American style! We ate Pizza and had a party 
with a small gift from my host family and my parents in the U.S. 
 

• With the weather getting slightly warmer the inbounds and I have been visiting 
the beach. We swam in the freezing cold water just for fun and enjoyed the sun. It 
was very cold for all the inbounds.  We went to the Danish border and we also built a 
stone tower on the beach. These stone towers are all decorated along the beach. We 
also signed the tower and we took pictures. 
 

• We helped with a presentation in another school and talked about our home 
countries. I wore Carlos's (Mexican inbound) sombrero and had my flag. Carlos said I 
was a Texan. It was kinda funny for me! 
 

• I went with my host family to the Lion King in the theater. I’m really thankful that 
they brought me to see it with them. 
 
The inbounds and I went to see what a protest was about. It was a protest for climate 
change. The name was "Friday's for Future". This has been getting more and more 
popular in Europe and becoming international.  (Submitted by Diane Krans) 

        

Youth Exchange Builds Peace One Young Person at a Time. 
Students learn a new language, discover another culture, and truly become global citizens.  

Exchanges for students ages 15-19 are sponsored by Rotary clubs in more than 100 countries. 
https://www.rotary.org/en/our-programs/youth-exchanges 
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Multiple Paul Harris Fellows Presented by Geneva Rotary 
 
 

The Geneva Rotary Club recently presented Paul Harris Fellow awards to eight local people.  
 
District Governor Mike Slovak (second from left) presented the awards to (left to right) Ruth Leo, Ellen Wayne, Bob 
Stenzel and Neil Sjoblom.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Past District Governor Scott MacDonell presented awards to (left to right) Peter Einset, Mary Lawthers, Karen Luttrell 
and Nancy Bauder.  
 
Geneva Rotary will present 24 awards this year in honor of the club's 100th anniversary, which will be celebrated April 
27 at Club 86. Check genevarotaryclub.org for details. (Submitted by Phil Beckley) 

 
 
 
 

http://genevarotaryclub.org/
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New Rotarian—Newark 
 
Mark Thoms, recently appointed as Police Chief of Newark N.Y. 
has joined the Newark Rotary Club.   Mark is married to Mary 
Thoms and is a resident of Newark.   
 
His interests include sporting events, home improvement and 

volunteering with the 
Alex Eligh Community 
Center , Parks and the 
Canal Trail. Mark was 
a previous Rotarian 
and is excited to be 
returning to the 
Newark Club.  He 
looks forward to 
giving back to the 
community in all the 
ways Rotary reaches 
out.   

(Submitted by John Zornow) 

Corning Rotary Hosts Successful 
International Evening 

 

The Rotary Club of Corning hosted its 19th annual 
International Evening on Saturday, March 2, 2019, at the 
Radisson Hotel Corning. According to the organizers, the 
event raised over $16,000, to be used to support critical 
Rotary humanitarian projects around the world. 

This year’s International Event Honorary Chair was Michael 
Printup, President of Watkins Glen International. A 
Western New York native, Printup has served as President 
of the world-renowned road racing facility since 2009. 
 

The event featured cuisine from around the world, silent 
and live auctions, inspiring entertainment, dancing and 
more. Event organizers also organized a raffle, and the 
grand prize winner received a new iPhone XR.   

 

Pictured above: Singer/songwriter and piano man Mason 
McDowell. 

Talented singer/songwriter/pianist Mason McDowell was 
the featured headliner. A graduate of Purchase College 
Conservatory of Music, McDowell has performed at 
numerous well-known New York City venues including 
Rockwood Music Hall, Arlene’s Grocery, The Shrine, and 
the New York Songwriters Circle. As a Music Director, his 
credits include Little Shop of Horrors (Purchase College), 
25th Annual Putnam County Spelling Bee (Colgate 
University), Girlfriend (the Kitchen Theatre Company), and 
West Side Story at Hamilton College. McDowell released his 
first full-length album, Pictures in My Mind, in 2016. 

(Submitted by Theodore Goldwyn) 

Greece Rotary Welcomes New Member 
 
Greece Rotarians recently welcomed their newest member.  
 

 

Shown l-r: Past President Patti Anthony who officiated at the 
induction, new member Jennifer Fanning and her sponsor 
Rotarian Melissa Jordan.  
(Submitted by Judie Van Bramer) 
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Fairport Rotary Grapevine  Contribution for April 2019 

 

At a recent meeting, the Fairport Rotary Club hosted several District 7120 dignitaries, 
including District Governor Mike Slovak, District Governor Elect Linda Kohl and Joe Corona, 
who follow Linda as our District Governor.  In addition, former District Governor Don Milton 
and our current club President Steve Haas. Also shown is Enzo Scollo, who shared with the 
club the impact that Rotary has made, locally, regionally, nationally and worldwide, with our 
fundraising efforts and individual contributions to the Rotary Foundation.   

The guests shared with the club, the honor of acknowledging members of our club who 
received Paul Harris awards.  George Wolf, Judge Vincent Barone and Bill Fanning each 
received the recognition and John Hall received a Paul Harris +8. All these gentlemen are 
examples of what Rotary stand for, we are proud of all of them.    

 

                                                        

Mark Fuerbacher had the honor of welcoming his son Hunter, as a member of the Fairport 
Rotary Club.  Hunter becomes a third generation Rotarian, following in the footsteps of his 
grandfather, Guenter, who we know was sharing the moment with us, from above.     

 

The Fairport and Penfield Rotary clubs shared an evening of 
fellowship at the Fairport Triphammer Bierwerks last month, 
good times were had by all.  Here shown are Becky Wilson 
and Marybeth Christiansen from Fairport and Marie Cinti from 
Penfield. 

 

(Submitted by Thomas Wolanski) 
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Roc City Rotary 
 
Community Involvement  
March 2nd: Members volunteered at Foodlink where we helped assemble 
take home backpacks for students in our community. 
Rotary Relations 
March 3rd: The RCR assisted the Spencerport Rotary with their 23rd 
annual ziti fundraiser 
March 11th: Members attended Pittsford Rotary's Taste of Pittsford 
fundraiser event. Members attended as a social event and to support the 
Pittsford club. 
RCR is looking to work more closely with other clubs in the district in the 
upcoming year. If you have any events coming up please contact Julie 
Zink at RocCityRotaryRelations@gmail.com. 
Club Meetings 
March 19th: First Time Home Buyer Seminar: Real estate (and member) 
Stephanie Thomas and mortgage lender Ariel Carey presented steps to 

take to buy your first home. 
Upcoming Meetings:  
April 16th: Interview Seminar with Patrick Kieffer (Paychex Manager)  
6:00 The Scotch House Pub (373 Goodman St) 
(Submitted by Julie Zink) 

 

Livonia Rotary 
 
 
On Tuesday April 9th, Livonia Rotary 
President Steve Gerould along with Past 
President Terry McCarron presented a 
new Heartstart AED unit purchased by 
the club for donation to the Livonia 
Public Library.   
 
(Submitted by Steve Gerould) 
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Greece Rotary Distributes The Kids Road Atlas 
 
Greece Rotarians are introducing a new version of their extremely successful dictionary program. This year for the first time third 
grade students in the Greece and Hilton School districts will receive The Kids Road Atlas, (replacing the dictionary) giving teachers 
new and exciting opportunities for curriculum connections. The program for distribution features a magic show from Rotarian Bill 
Gormont and a visit from Senator Joseph Robach, who assists with project funding through a NYS Grant. The program involves all 
Greece Rotarians, as there are many presentations over a two week timeframe. 

 
Rotarians Brenda Herman, Rita Garretson and John Zink joined the 
work session to prepare the books, adding a book plate and a letter for 
parents  
 
 
Magician Bill 
Gormont has a 
captive audience for 
his magic! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
The third grade students at Holy Cross School 
proudly display their new Atlas, as Rotarians Bill 
Gormont, Tracy Wooden, Patti Anthony, Pam 
Leathersich and Judie Van Bramer look on.  
(Submitted by Judie Van Bramer) 
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Victor-Farmington Rotary Provides Greater 
Accessibility to Park 

 

V-F Rotary Partners With Parks & Recreation To Promote 
Accessibility 

The Victor-Farmington Rotary Club initiated a joint project 
with the Parks & Recreation Department of the Town of Victor 
to provide greater accessibility to Victor Municipal Park for 
individuals with developmental disabilities. The goal of the 
project was to provide a greater accessibility for individuals in 
wheel chairs who are attending concerts and picnics. The club 
initially approached the Parks & Recreation Department with a 
proposal to fund the initiative. The project involves the 
construction of a concrete pad in the open lawn area of the 
park’s community band shell and amphitheater. Construction 
on six custom designed picnic tables will provide greater 
accessibility for the disabled.    

Using funding resources from the Rotary Designated Simplified 
Grant program and the Victor-Farmington Rotary Foundation, 
financial resources were provided to purchase necessary 
materials to construct the tabled. Employees of the Victor 
Parks & Recreation Department provided the labor to build the 
tables. Four of the tables will be in Victor town parks and two 
will be in Farmington town parks. 

The total budgeted cost for the project was $6,425.00 with a 
total of $3,500.00 supplied by the Victor-Farmington Rotary 
Club and the balance by the Town of Victor. 

(Submitted by Dave Luitweiler) 

Victor-Farmington Exchange Student 

 

Joaquin Ellena Murature 
is the 2018-2019 Rotary 
Youth Exchange Student 
hosted by the Victor-
Farmington Rotary Club. 
Joaquin is from Villa 
Santa Rosa, Cordoba, 
Argentina.  

When he left home to 
begin his year abroad, he 
left behind a mother, 
father and sister. When he returns in July his family will have 
expanded. Joaquin now has a new baby brother - Jeremias. 

The Victor-Farmington 
Rotary club sent messages of 
congratulation to Joaquin’s 
family in Argentina and club 
members signed a card 
expressing the club’s joy 
over the new addition to the 
family.  

The message was 
“delivered” to young 
Jeremias – as evidenced by 
the pictures the club 
received from the family.  
(Submitted by Dave 
Luitweiler) 
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Geneseo Rotary Inducts New Member 

At their meeting on April 1st, Gregory Hepler was inducted into 
the Geneseo Rotary Club.  He is an Agent for Howard Hanna 
Real Estate in Geneseo and an Assistant Men’s Basketball Coach 
at SUNY Geneseo. 

Gregg was sponsored by Vice President Don Livingston.  
(Submitted by Marilyn Lyon) 

Left to right:  Gregg Hepler, V.P. Don Livingston and 
President Angela Ellis.  Photo by PP Tim Hayes  

Geneseo Rotary Supports Out of 
the Darkness Walk to Prevent 
Suicide 
 
Members of the Geneseo Rotary Club 
were one of  teams that turned out on 
Sunday, April 7th to support the Out of 
the Darkness Walk to Prevent Suicide 
held at SUNY Geneseo. 
 
According to the American Foundation 
for Suicide Prevention, suicide is the 
12th leading cause of death overall in 
New York, with one person dying by 
suicide every 5 hours statewide. 

Photo by PP Tim Hayes, submitted by 
Marilyn Lyon 

https://afsp.org/our-work/
https://afsp.org/our-work/
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Robert S. "Bob" Costello 
 

Age 91 and longtime resident and proprietor of Elmira Heights passed away March 15, 2019. Bob was born in 
Connellsville, PA to James and Mary (Toth) Costello. He was predeceased by his best friend and longtime business 
partner of over 50 years, Richard Miller on Dec. 8, 2012. Bob is survived by nieces and nephews, and sister-in-law, 

Cora Costello and a host of long time business employees, patrons and friends. Bob and Richard began their business 
career with Griswold's Florist later expanding into cards and gifts. They opened stores in Bath, Syracuse, Binghamton, 

Endicott and the Arnot Mall which included Griswold's Hallmark stores, Nature's Own and Yesterdays. Bob was a 
Veteran of the US Navy and a long time member of Elmira Heights Rotary (joined in 1968)  where both he and Rich 
were fixtures at their evening meetings at Pierce's Restaurant. Family and friends are invited to attend a Mass of 

Christian Burial to be celebrated in St. Mary Our Mother Church, 816 W. Broad St., Horseheads, on Tuesday, March 
19th, 2019 at 10 am. Committal prayers and interment with military honors will follow in St. Mary Our Mother 

Cemetery Horseheads. www.barberfuneralhome.com 

(Submitted by Dorothy Kurta) 

Obituary 

http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/navy/
http://www.barberfuneralhome.com/
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Rotary's GEM Project Seeks Local Donors 
 
“Changing the World One Child at a Time,” is   the mission of International Voice of the Orphan, founded  by Perry native Dwight 
Saunders, and the goal of its affiliated GEM Foundation in Uganda. 
Rotary   Club of   Perry is making   a public appeal  to support the installation   of water and sanitation facilities in Uganda for the 
GEM Foundation there. The GEM “Village” purpose in Uganda is to provide a loving home for disabled and abandoned or rejected 
orphans and provide education 
 
Generous donations have allowed GEM Village to begin construction of new facilities in October, but its funding need is still 
huge.  Housing and  a medical clinic  are being built and  it is Rotary’s  desire  to provide safe water and appropriate sanitation 
facilities in support of those. 
 
Perry Rotary’s hope is that individuals and businesses will provide significant financial support to the worthwhile endeavor to help 
these often-rejected children. Donor dollars will stretch because Rotary will be able to provide matching funds. Help Rotary raise its 
goal of over $20,000 locally and make a real difference in meeting the serious needs in another corner of the world. This special 
appeal is to supplement Perry Rotary’s efforts, as most of its fundraisers are directed at local needs. But in the GEM case, we have a 
connection, and our area has a connection tat is unique nd we feel we can make a special difference. With community spoort and 
Rotary matching possibilities, a big need will be met. 
 
Perry’s Rotary Club is proud to be part of an international organization with 35000 clubs in 200 countries and territories in the 
world all doing what they can in their communities and in the greater worldwide community to “make a difference” in basic quality 
of life. Rotary, with partners, has nearly completed the eradication of polio from the earth, being 99.9 percent of the way there from 
where we were 25 years ago, and it is actively pursuing projects in peace and conflict resolution, disease control and providing safe 
water and proper sanitation, among many valuable service efforts. 
 
No gift is too small or too large. We hope to meet our goal in the next few weeks. To make your contribution to our efforts for 
GEM Foundation, please send your support payable to Perry Rotary Foundation, PO Box 103, Perry, NY 14530. 
 
About The GEM Foundation and Village: 
 
The GEM Foundation is a home for abandoned special needs children in Uganda. It exists to love the broken, strengthen the weak 
and encourage the weary. Last year GEM Foundation raised the funds for three homes to be built on the 88 acres that it purchased 
in 2016. This past October, The GEM Village officially broke ground. This year it is trying to build a medical clinic to provide life-
saving 24/7 care to children, staff and the surrounding community and villages. 
 
The Nutritional and Prenatal Center will bring malnourished children back to nutritional health. Often families hid their children 
with special needs away and in turn the children are neglected and starved leading to severe malnourishment. GEM Village will 
educate and train families and prevent malnutrition. Prenatal care as well as maternity care will also be offered. A significant reason 
children are born with special needs is due to unsafe deliveries. 
 
The Therapy center will be where children are worked with and encouraged daily by licensed therapists to reach their full potential. 
 
The General Medical Center is where general medical needs will be met and out-reach to educate and train families in how to best 
care for their children and help them to thrive. 
 
The GEM Foundation was started by the daughter of a Perry native son and graduate, Dwight Saunders, 
about the needs and worthiness of these “gems” of children.Rotary raise its goal of over $20,000 locally  and  make  a 
real  difference    in a member of the prominent long- time resident Saunders family   whose father,   Vern,   was a  beloved Perry 
math teacher. The entire Saunders family is well known and loved by Perry area residents. 
meeting serious needs in another corner of the world. This special appeal is to supplement Perry Rotary’s efforts, as ‘ most of its 
fundraisers are directed at local needs. health. It is a new science of the role of bacteria, our microbiota that   convert sugars, crowd 
out pathogens, maintain pH balance and more. Now Vonnie returned to her health care professional roots with her new business, 
True to You Health, through which she offers holistic health coaching. Initial consultations are free. Services also include grocery 
store tours and pantry makeovers and group sessions of five or more. She can be reached at 585-975-9959 and 
Vonnie.truetoyou@gmail.com. 
"Recognize you're a living, breathing ecosystem; everything you do has an impact," she told Rotarians. 
(Submitted by Lorraine Sturm) 

 

mailto:Vonnie.truetoyou@gmail.com
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A Rotary Club Project with Minimal Cost 
 
At the Rotary International Convention in Toronto this year there was a project that I 
became very interested in.  I would appreciate it if all of our Clubs in District 7120 
would join and assist the Webster and Ontario-Walworth Rotary Clubs in making this 
project a reality. The project is called Crutches 4 Africa.  It entails each club 
collecting any unused 

• CANES, CRUTCHES, WALKERS, WHEELCHAIRS  
       (no electric / battery operated), 

• BABY JOGGERS (the three wheeled kind), 

• STROLLERS, LEG BRACES, PROSTHETIC LIMBS   
      (Collapsible only not battery operated). 

You can go to www.crutches4africa.org  for more information. 
 
Once you have collected 20 or 
more of these items send me an  
e-mail and I will make 
arrangements to have them 
picked up. 
 
Members of your club who are 
coming to the District Training 
Assembly on April 6th, can bring 
the items you have collected. We 
will have a trailer there to pick 
collect them and take them to a 
40’ sea container parked at the 
Webster Recreation Center that 
we hope to fill. 
 
In addition, if each club in our 
District was to contribute at least 
$150 we would have enough 
funds to cover the cost of 
transporting the container to its 
destination in Africa. 

 
Please contact me at 

richecomins@gmail.com  
with any questions. 

 
Yours in Rotary Service, 

Rich 
Rich Comins, Project Coordinator 
Webster Rotary Club 

http://www.crutches4africa.org/
mailto:richecomins@gmail.com
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Mobility Devices for Africa 

(Wheelchairs, Walkers, Crutches, Baby Strollers…) 

A. Have Your Club Commit to the Project 
 

1. Review the overall project, present it to your club or board of directors and encourage them to consider 
participating in it. 

 

2. Contact me, Rich Comins of the Webster Rotary Club (richecomins@gmail.com) or  
(585-899-9336), to let me know if your club would like to be a partner in this project. 
 

B. Promotion Processes 
 

1. Create a public service announcement to promote this project or modify the one available from Rich Comins of 
the Webster Rotary Club to meet your needs. 

 

2. Contact your local radio station to run the public service announcement.  Ask if they would be one of the 
partners in this project and donate the radio time. 

 

3. Ask one of the ministers in your community to contact the rest of the ministers and find out if they have any of 
the items we are collecting in storage and if they would like to donate some of them. Also ask if they would be 
willing to announce this initiative to the members of the congregation, hopefully at church services. 

 

4. Put posters in store windows announcing the project and the day for a community drop off of mobility devices. 
 

C. Funding Aspects of the Project 
 

1. Getting the forty foot cargo container to Africa is estimated to cost $3.00 per “unit” or $10,000.  That represents 
about 3,333 items or units. If any club wishes we would appreciate any monetary donation made to the Crutches 4 
Africa Foundation.  C4A foundation is a 501c3 organization. Checks can be sent to the C4A Foundation at 384 
Franklin ST Denver, Colorado 80209 We will put the word out to all clubs in the district asking for their support by 
requesting they consider contributing toward this part of the project as well. 
 

D. Collection Process in Your Community 
 

1. Find several members of your club to identify a few pickup trucks, vans, box trucks and/or trailers to carry the 
donated devices and get a commitment to use them the morning of the “Community Drop-Off”. 

 

2. Ask a few club members to help on collection day. 
a. The devices should be sorted if possible or at least segregated on the trucks. 
b. The crutches should be tied together with their mates with ribbon or yarn. 
c. Any donated items that are not reasonably clean and in good condition should be rejected.  The condition 
of the donated items should be covered in the PSA as well as on all posters. The donor should be thanked 
politely and if they insist on leaving the item(s) anyway, gladly accept it for another purpose or disposal. 
d. We recommend your team of volunteers has some wipes available to wipe off basic surface dust. 

 

3. All collections should be completed with enough time to get the donated items to the District Central Collection 
Point by the assigned time. 
 

E. Transportation to the District Central Collection Point 
 

1. WE have a 40’ sea container donated for a period of 4 months.  This container is located at the Webster 
Recreation Center 1350 Chiyoda Drive , Webster, N.Y..  If anyone is planning to attend the District Assembly in 
Ontario N.Y. in April if you bring the Items you have collected we will have a trailer there to transfer them to the 
container, or we can arrange to meet you at the container before or after the assembly.   
 

2. If you collect more after the Assembly please let me know so that I can arrange for pick-up before the 15
th
 of 

May so that we can get them into the container before the 25
th
 of May. We will follow packing instructions we are 

given by those who have done this process before. We do anticipate most items will be shrink wrapped with other 
items. 

 
We look forward to having you and your club members join us on this great collaborative project! 
Yours in Rotary Service, 

Rich 

Rich Comins, Project Chair 
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DISTRICT CALENDAR CLUB EVENT SUBMISSION FORM 
There are two ways to get your club event onto the District Calendar.  

1) If your club is using Club Runner use this link:  
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner 
 for instruction on how to add your event. Be sure to click Yes on the ‘Show Event in District Calendar’ option.  
 
2) If your club does not use Club Runner, go to the District Home Page:  https://rotary7120.org/ 
 
 

And under Calendar, chose   
                                                                 Submit Event ( docx) 
Download the form, complete it and submit it to the District Calendar Coordinator.  

 

 

 

 

THE ROTARY 

LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE 

Save the Date  

SATURDAY, 16 NOVEMBER 2019 

7:30 AM to 3:30 PM 

A new site location will be announced very soon. 

Watch for information in the future grapevines. 

 

Questions?? email Pam Dean mesunshine1@msn.com 

 

https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
https://rotary7120.org/
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SAVE THE DATE  September 6th 
 

District Golf Tournament 
 

Island Oaks 
 

Lima Country Club 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=golf+graphics&id=EC30299F2E3FB8246B680525655B29BC490854A9&FORM=IQFRBA
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Geneseo Rotary          
Summer Festival 
Arts & Crafts                                    

& Vendors Show 
Friday, July 12th and        
Saturday, July 13th 

Village Park, Geneseo 

10’ x 10’ space rental @ $80 each 
Table rental @$10 each 

 
Application available at 

http://geneseorotary.com/19photos/19%20vendor%
20app.pdf 

 
 For Questions contact Steve Wiener                    

(585)243-4498 or e-mail  
stephenrichardwiener@gmail.com. 
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SAVE THE DATE 

HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY 

 
 

35th ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

 

CONSIDERED THE BEST LTTLE TOURNAMENT FOR THE MONEY 

 

Monday, July 29, 2019, at 10:00 AM SHARP! 

Registration starts at 9:00 AM with Reception/Dinner 4:30PM 

 

FOUR PERSON SCRAMBLE - Island Oaks Course-Lima Country Club 

7470 CHASE ROAD, LIMA, NY 14485 

GREAT FUN!!! – GREAT PRIZES!!! 
Proceeds To Benefit Honeoye Lake Rotary Community & Youth Projects, and support Camp 
ONSEYAWA 

Please reserve a spot for us in the four-person scramble for the benefit of 

HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY COMMUNITY, YOUTH PROJECTS, & Camp ONSEYAWA. 

 

Captain’s Name: ________________________  2nd Person_______________________ 

 

Address:     __________________________  3rd Person ______________________ 

 

         __________________________  4th Person ______________________ 

 

Email address __________________________________________________________ 

Mail to: Honeoye Lake Rotary, P.O. Box 674, Honeoye, NY 14471 by 7/22/ 2019 
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 April  2019  
April 28  Newark Rotary Chicken BBQ 
11am to 2pm, 163 East Union Street, Newark 

 

 

 May  2019  
May 4  Rotary Annual Bike Drop, Pittsford-Mendon High 
School, 9am to 2pm 
 
May 9, 10, 11  Geneseo Rotary Hanging and Potted Plant 
sale,  $20 ea.  Tompkins Bank of Castle, South Street, 
Geneseo, Thurs & Fri 9am-5pm, Sat. 9-noon 
 

May 18  Avon Rotary Blue Jean Ball, Oak-Knolls Manor, 
Caledonia 6pm to 11pm  
 
May 18 Bloomfield TasteFest 2019 4:30 to 7:30 
 
May 20  Greece Rotary Golf Outing, Ridgemont Country 
Club, 10am to 4:30pm 
 

 June 2019 
 

June 1—Chemung County Sunrise Rotary, “A Furnished 
Affair”, 1-4:00 pm, Raymour & Flannigan, Horseheads 
 

June 8—Honeoye Falls-Mendon and Lima  Rotary Golf 
Tournament, Lima Golf Club, fee $90, 9am-6pm 
 

June 10  Spencerport Rotary Golf Tournament, Deerfield 
Country Club 
 

 July 2019 
 

July 12-13  Geneseo Rotary Summer Festival, Village 
Park, Geneseo 
 

July 29  Honeoye Lake Golf Tournament 
 

 September 2019 
 

September 6  District Golf Tournament, Island Oaks, 
Lima Country Club 

Upcoming CLUB Events 

Marilyn Lyon - Newsletter Editor 
Geneseo, NY 14454 

 
Email - 7120news@rochester.rr.com 

 
The Grapevine deadline is the 10th of every month 

Marc Kreuser - Attendance 
Newark, NY 14513 
Tel: (315) 331-3662 

Email - marckreuser@gmail.com 

Upcoming DISTRICT Events 

 

 May 
 
03 May 2019  District Conf. D7120  
Kalahari Resort, PA  
 

 June 
 
01 Jun2019  RI International Convention  
Hamburg, Germany  
 
28 June District Changeover Dinner, RIT Inn & 
Conference Center, Henrietta 
 
 November 
 
November 16  Rotary Leadership Institute 
 
 
 

 

 

Check the District 
Calendar for additions and 

changes 

DISTRICT CALENDAR CLUB EVENT  
SUBMISSION FORM 

There are two ways to get your club event onto the District Calendar.  
1) If your club is using Club Runner use this link:  
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-
an-event-in-event-planner 
 for instruction on how to add your event. Be sure to click Yes on the 
‘Show Event in District Calendar’ option.  
 
2) If your club does not use Club Runner, go to the District Home 
Page:  https://rotary7120.org/ 

 
 

And under Calendar, chose  
                                                         Submit Event ( docx) 
 
Download the form, complete it and submit it to the District Calendar 
Coordinator. 

mailto:hselleck@empacc.net
mailto:marckreuser@gmail.com
https://rotary7120.org/events/calendar/
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
https://rotary7120.org/
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Club Name 
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Member Count  

  

Club Name 
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Member Count  

  

Year 
to 

Date 

Year 
to 

Date 
    
    

1-Jul 1-Jul 31-Mar   1-Jul 1-Jul 31-Mar   

2017 2018 2019 + / -  2017 2018 2019 + / -  

RI Data RI Data RI Data   RI Data RI Data RI Data   

Avon E 59 61 64 3 Mt. Morris G 17 18 19 1 

Bath F 33 33 34 1 Naples E 47 53 57 4 

Belmont G 16 14 15 1 Newark Rotary Club D 97 100 104 4 

Bloomfield F 28 25 25 0 Nunda G 8 8 9 1 

Brighton F 29 28 26 -2 Ontario-Walworth F 29 31 32 1 

Brockport G 21 20 20 0 Palmyra-Macedon F 40 36 37 1 

Caledonia-Mumford G 7 7 8 1 Penfield F 16 18 32 14 

Canandaigua D 108 106 115 9 Penfield-Webster G 17 0 0 0 

Canisteo G 13 17 16 -1 Penn Yan F 33 25 29 4 

Chemung Co. Sunrise F 29 30 25 -5 Perry E 65 62 60 -2 

Clifton Springs F 41 37 35 -2 Pittsford F 32 35 40 5 

Clyde G 12 13 13 0 Prattsburgh G 9 11 11 0 

Corning E 98 96 99 3 Red Creek G 11 12 11 -1 

Dansville F 42 44 41 -3 Red Jacket (Manchester) G 21 18 18 0 

Dundee F 30 25 26 1 Roc City G 0 17 17 0 

East Rochester G 16 19 18 -1 Rochester B 339 327 323 -4 

Elmira F 39 38 39 1 Rochester A.M. G 14 14 13 -1 

Elmira Heights F 26 26 26 0 Rochester Deaf G 14 19 16 -3 

Fairport E 56 57 59 2 Rochester Latino G 17 17 19 2 

Friendship G 12 11 11 0 Rochester Northwest G 11 11 14 3 

Gananda G 13 15 17 2 Rochester Southeast G 10 9 9 0 

Gates-Chili G 13 10 10 0 Rochester Southwest G 0 20 17 -3 

Geneseo E 42 50 54 4 Rush-Henrietta F 34 34 34 0 

Geneva E 75 77 82 5 Scottsville G 12 9 7 -2 

Gorham G 14 14 15 1 Seneca Falls E 51 56 55 -1 

Greece E 76 66 69 3 Sodus G 21 20 17 -3 

Hilton Rotary G 9 9 13 4 Spencerport F 30 28 25 -3 

HFM Rotary G 18 19 19 0 Victor-Farmington F 22 24 26 2 

Honeoye Lake G 24 23 24 1 Waterloo F 27 29 33 4 

Hornell G 15 13 11 -2 Watkins - Montour E 55 63 60 -3 

Horseheads G 13 9 8 -1 Wayland G 11 13 11 -2 

Irondequoit F 28 27 29 2 Webster G 22 22 22 0 

Lima G 16 18 13 -5 Wellsville G 25 25 23 -2 

Livonia F 31 31 31 0 Williamson G 4 4 5 1 

Lyons G 13 14 14 0 Wolcott G 13 15 17 2 

Monroe County South G 15 9 6 -3 District 7120 Totals   2,311 2,314 2,352 38 

* Hammondsport  G 7 0 0 0       


